

January 25, 2017

Matthew Lindsay Miami Valley Regional Planning Commission 10 N. Ludlow Street Suite 700 Dayton, Ohio 45402-1855

Re: Official Request for Update to the City of Union Planning Facilities Planning Area

Dear Matt,

This letter is an official request by the City of Union to the Miami Valley Regional Planning Commission to update our current FPA on the east side of the Stillwater River per the discussion that took place on Tuesday, January 24, 2017 at the area wide Facility Planning Subcommittee meeting. This is in conjunction with the Dayton FPA update.

The City of Union Wastewater Treatment Plant has a design capacity of one million gallons per day. The average flow per day for 2016 was .868 million gallons per day. Our current plant is in compliance with the NPDS permit for the Wastewater Treatment Plant. The City of Union has the capacity to handle the area included in our request to update our existing FPA.

With this request for an update, I am including a map of our current FPA that you provided. The hatched area needs to be included into our new FPA area. Also, the property east of Peters Pike needs to be added to Dayton's FPA. I am also providing a Union zoning map that shows areas added with our most recent annexation on December 12, 2016.

If anything else is required, please let me know.

Sincerely yours,

John P. Applegate

City Manager